
Safety Committee Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, March 28, 2018 

Haltom High School Omni Room 
 

 

Members in attendance:  Rebecca Lynch, Suzy Compton, Nathan Frymark, Derek Hinton, 

Kathryn Humer, Patrice Morrison, Teresa Peters, Maria Salazar, Glenn Serviente, Shawn 

Serviente, William Shenko, David Smith, Jennifer Stevens, Jason Turner, Stephanie Wamsley, 

David Worley, Sharay Boynton, Candace Miller and EJ Eddings. 

 

Nathan Frymark called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. 

 

Nathan read the introduction page to the group. 

 

The minutes from the January 17, 2018 meeting were passed out to the committee members. 

Jason Turner made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. David Smith seconded the 

motion. Minutes were approved. 

 

The group reviewed the injury reports for January and February 2018. The group also reviewed 

the Claims comparison reports for 2016-17 and 2017-18.Overall the injuries went down this year 

compared to last year except for Professional injuries. The Worker’s Comp Incurred Costs are 

down this year compared to last year. 

 

 



the building which pests could get into, all the trees along the front of the building were touching 

the building. In the A hallway, the library computer lab had the door buzzer disconnected and 

just hanging in the doorway, old phone line boxes were loose and hanging, extension cords 

running along the floor where someone could trip. In the A hallway there were no exit signs 

above the doors. A couple of the classrooms had cracked seats on student chairs, pencils on the 

floor, cords in a pile on the floor, a missing pencil sharpener cover. 

The electric room closet looked good except for a paper manual laying on top of electric 

equipment. 

 

Team Four reported that the Art room’s windows may or may not be operable. S


